NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL MEETING

THIS MEETING WILL BE HELD REGARDING THE
PORTSMOUTH, NH - KITTERY, ME MEMORIAL BRIDGE
GUSSET PLATE REPAIR PROJECT. THIS PROJECT INVOLVES
THE BRIDGE CONNECTING PORTSMOUTH, NH TO KITTERY,
ME (BR. NO. 247-/084) ALSO KNOWN AS THE MEMORIAL
BRIDGE, CARRYING U.S. ROUTE 1 OVER THE PISCATAQUA
RIVER. THIS PROJECT REPAIRS THE DETERIORATED GUSSET
PLATE THAT REQUIRED THE MEMORIAL BRIDGE TO BE
CLOSED TO ALL VEHICULAR TRAFFIC.

PORTSMOUTH CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS
1 JUNKINS AVENUE
PORTSMOUTH, NH

MONDAY,
NOVEMBER 9, 2009
7:00 PM |

The purpose of this meeting is to inform public officials and the general public on the status of this emergency project and
to answer questions from the public officials and the general public on the overall status of the bridge inspections for the
Memorial Bridge, Sarah Mildred Long Bridges, and I-95 High-Level Bridge. This project will be administered according
to the requirements of Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and all related statues to ensure nondiscrimination.

Any individuals needing assistance or auxiliary communication equipment due to sensory impairment or other disability,
should contact William Oldenburg, Bureau of Right-of-Way, NHDOT, PO Box 483, Concord, New Hampshire 03302-
0483 — TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964. Notification of the need for assistance must be made no later than
Monday, November 2, 2009.

THE PUBLIC IS INVITED AND ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND

PORTSMOUTH
13678-G




